Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Meeting January 8, 2018
•  The minutes of the September, 2017 meeting were accepted.
•  WSRB: the Washington Survey and Rating Bureau provides insurance ratings every five years, giving your entity a number between 1-10 indicating how well you’re protected, with the lower ratings being best.  Many insurance companies use the number to determine premiums.  The majority rating in the state is 6; the RFA in general has now improved to a 5, so that’s great news.  Q: Can homeowners request their rating number from the chief?  Yes, and there’s a map on the website that shows the different areas and their ratings.

•  State Audit:  Every two years we get audited and the Auditor completed work today.  There are no issues, so there will be an excellent report when the paperwork is completed.

•   Station 81:  The design process has revealed parking and septic issues, and double the original cost estimate made two years ago.  Contractors are hard to get right now, but that may change.  The prevailing wage for public works projects is $51.00 hr.  The main question is, how can we build affordably and decrease costs?  Beyond designing a new apparatus bay and storage, we’re looking at the current building and asking what is still usable and how it can be re-engineered and re-constructed.  We are looking at incorporating the elements the community wanted in one building.  There is much interest is moving ahead with an affordable plan.  

•  Rural Leadership Program:  This is a nationwide, 6 months cohort style program for rural communities in need of developing leaders.  Thirty are in a cohort; we are sending three participants from the RFA.  Most participants are from the southern part of the county; there is that persistent divide between north and south.  C: Mason Matters is a meeting that the Fire Chief and Sheriff should be attending.

•  Opiate Forum:  The forum went well and now we are looking at next steps for how we can re-engage participants and incorporate ideas from the forum.  Some attendees got information from the forum and are already moving forward working on the problem in their family.  The Health Department wants better reporting so that patients can receive resources from the Health Dept.  Leaving packages of information with patients was discussed as well as the idea of needle exchange programs where patients get counseling when they pick up needles.  

•  Training Burn:  A training burn will take place on North Shore Rd, across the highway from the Port of Allyn dock, on January 20th. 

•  PUD3:  Tuesday we will be signing an easement agreement for a fiber optic box to supply fiber optic cable to the Collins Lake community.  The Collins Lake station gets free hook up and this will be a great benefit for communications during a disaster.

Next CAC meeting is Monday March 12, 5:00 pm at the Collins Lake Station.

